
       Council Chambers 
       300 First Street    
      Woodland, California 
 
       April 23, 1991 
 
 
 The Woodland City Council met in adjourned session at 7:12 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Holman, Crescione, Flory, Timothy 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: Sandy 
 
 STAFF PRESENT: Kristensen, O'Toole, McDonell, Ruggiero, Tribbett 
 
 TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION 
 MEMBERS PRESENT: Jim Schmitz, Jack Potter 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 
 No members of the audience requested to speak upon announcement of the public 
comment portion of the meeting by Mayor Pro Tem Timothy. 
 
MORATORIUM ON BUILDING PERMIT ISSUANCE ALONG I-5 CORRIDOR: 
 
 Consideration of an interim emergency ordinance to impose a moratorium on 
building permit issuance along the I-5 corridor was continued from the April 16, 1991 
Council meeting in order to have the required number of Council Members present to vote 
on the issue. 
 
 Ordinance No. 1185: 
 
  On motion of Mayor Holman, seconded by Council Member Flory and carried 

by unanimous vote of all Council Members present, the City Council adopted 
Ordinance No. 1185, an interim emergency ordinance imposing a moratorium on 
the issuance of building permits for construction in specified areas adjacent to 
Interstate 5 to provide time for the Council to establish guidelines for site plan 
review. 

  
REVIEW OF SPEED ZONE STUDY: 
 
 The Public Works Director made a presentation on the speed zone study.  
Members of the Traffic Safety Committee and staff of the Police and Public Works 
Departments also addressed the merits of the proposed speed zone changes.  The 



proposed speed zones will be presented as a regular item at the May 21, 1991 City 
Council meeting. 
 
POLICE DEPARTMENT SPACE PROBLEMS: 
 
 Staff of the Police Department presented the current space problems of the Police 
Department and presented a staff analysis and recommendation of an interim solution to 
the problem until the new police facility is built.  Council Members Crescione and Flory 
requested additional alternatives to be studied. 
 
REVIEW OF ALARM ORDINANCE: 
 
 Police Lieutenant Del Hanson reviewed the proposed alarm ordinance.  
Implementation will require a part time Police Aide position which will be funded through 
alarm permit fees and fines. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
 At 9:05 p.m. the meeting was adjourned to Monday, April 29, 1991, 6:30 p.m., 
Cafe California, Davis, California, for a joint meeting with the City Councils of Davis, 
Winters and West Sacramento. 
 
 
 
 
 _________________________________________ 
 Deputy City Clerk of the City of Woodland 
 
 
 


